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DSCSA: Global Location Numbers and Compliance Data Preferences  

June 2023    
   
Cardinal Health remains committed to providing the latest information as we prepare for 
Pharmaceutical Tracing requirements that take effect in November 2023.   
  
Global Location Number (GLN) Requirement  
Customers will need a GLN to receive DSCSA serialized data in November. Customers who do not obtain 
a GLN will be out of compliance, and we will be unable to transact business or ship products to you.  
  
Customers with 9 or more locations must complete the Cardinal Health DSCSA GLN Number Data 
Collection form by August 1, 2023. Use the QR code to access the form. 
 
Customers with fewer than 9 locations will receive GLNs from a Cardinal 
Health representative.  
  
GLNs will appear on customer invoices later this summer. Additional 
information about GLNs, including an updated FAQ, is available on our 
Pharmaceutical Tracing website.  
  
DSCSA Compliance Data Preferences  
We will begin electronically tracking products at the individual package level on November 27, 
2023.  Customers have two options for receiving DSCSA serialized transaction data:  
  
1. Cardinal Health Web Portal (Track and Trace Reporting): We will make necessary updates to our 

Track and Trace Reporting to provide enhanced security requirements down to the item level. Later 
this summer, we will provide additional details and an updated user guide for the new report. If you 
choose this option, no action is needed from you at this time. You will continue to have access to the 
existing report for items purchased before November 27, 2023.  

2.  EPCIS Solution Provider: If you plan to receive data via EPCIS and haven’t 
completed the data collection form, please complete the Cardinal Health 
DSCSA EPCIS Solution Provider Information (3rd Party vendors) form by 
August 1, 2023.  We will reach out later this summer to schedule testing.  
Use the QR code to access the form. 

 
 
 
We will continue to provide updates as we move closer to implementation. If you have questions, please 
contact your Cardinal Health representative or email dscsainfo@cardinalhealth.com. 


